Cadillac & LaSalle Club
Missouri Valley Region
January Monthly Meeting: Sunday January 22, 2017
Denny’s, 105th & Metcalf, Overland Park
MEETING MINUTES
1. Call To Order – The meeting was called to order by Vice President Doug Redman.
2. Recognition 

a. Guests – Brad Lathrop.  Welcome! 
b. Introduction of New Members – New Member Packet given to Jim (& Annette) Byler.  Welcome!
c. Birthdays – Congratulations to Nancy Wood, January 25.    
d. Anniversaries – Congratulations to Tom & Lynn Keegan, 29 years.
e. Attendance – Be sure to sign in.  Reason for doing so will be clear at the Christmas Party.  
3. Minutes of last Meetings  - The Minutes of the November 27, 2016 meeting and the Seconds of the December 11, 2016 meeting were read by Secretary Norman Kressmann and accepted.
4. Treasurer’s Report – Treasurer Paul Williamson gave the Treasurer’s Report.  Accepted.
5.
 Committee Reports
a. Executive Committee – Doug Redman reported on the Executive Committee Meeting.  The presentation by our Region for the 2020 Grand National will be given at the Winter Board Meeting, the end of February.  We learned a lot from hosting the Grand National in 2010.  The National CLC has taken on the task of Registration and Helms Briscoe will do the hotel selection.  If members have any particular hotels in mind, the word should be passed along to Marsha Redman for Helms Briscoe to contact and consider.  Helms Briscoe has the information available to the Convention and Visitors Bureaus.  There will be plenty for members to do, and a great deal of fun. 
b. Activities Committee – Tom Keegan reported on past and coming activities.  The Christmas Party was rescheduled to February 4 due to weather.  Please get your RSVP in to one of the Executive Committee Members quickly.  The March event will be at the Williamsons’.  Tom distributed a high-tech refrigerator magnet listing the dates of events as now scheduled.  While there may be some changes, this will cover almost all of them.  Very well received.
c. Membership – Please be sure to verify your membership to the National as well as local Club; current status reminder for local has been sent to members.
6. Old Business 

a. Website – Tom Keegan encourages members to submit stories about their cars or club events.  John Rau will edit if desired.

b. Grand National 2020 – See 5a.
c. Mecum in March – Norman Kressmann reported on the coming Mecum Auction, March 24 and 25.  It will be two days only, as in March 2016.  Shifts each day will run from 9:30 – 3:30 and from 3:00 to closing.  This is an important event for our club.  It pays for our Christmas Party and subsidizes numerous other events during the year, including the Spring and Fall Tours.  We draw on help from numerous other clubs, but it’s vital that we have a good representation from our club.  Sign in sheets were distributed.  Friends and family (age 16 and over) are most welcome.  We and Mecum provide the Entry Pass, Parking Pass, Mecum T Shirt, donuts, water and …WHITE GLOVES!  As Vinny would say, ”Gotta Push da Cars.”
d. World of Wheels Doug Redman gave an update on World of Wheels.  We will move cars in February 8 at 2:00, with February 9 as backup.  All are invited to come and join the fun over the weekend.  Phronzie will be there on Saturday.  We have a great lineup of cars scheduled:

Adam McMurry

1990 Brougham d’Elegance 
Tom Keegan


1939 Limousine

Bob Lockett


2013 CTS-V

Tom Turley


1940 LaSalle

Cable Dahmer


2017 CT-6

Michael Cesaretti 

2014 ELR
Randall Penn


1974 Seville

Paul Williamson

1962 Park Avenue

Doug Redman


1958 Eldorado Seville
7.
New Business  

a. Christmas Party Update – Due to weather, this is rescheduled for February 4th at Ameristar, Prairie Room at 6:00.
b. Jay Leno’s Garage TV Show – Craig Wood saw a Jay Leno show featuring a blue Imperial convertible.  Craig had a Look Magazine with Ozzie & Harriet Nelson’s family featured on the cover, shown in a blue Imperial convertible of the same year.  He sent a note to Jay Leno about it.  Craig soon received a request from Jay Leno’s staff for his phone number, which he provided.  Soon after that, he received a call from Jay Leno and had a nice conversation.

Nelson Itterly also had a chance encounter with Jay Leno at a show in California.  Jay didn’t have any cars in the show, but brought one old car and stayed for awhile.  He left and came back with another old car and stayed for some time before leaving and returning with yet another car from his collection.  This went on several more times and gave people the chance to see some beautiful and exotic cars from Jay’s extensive collection.

c. Self-Starters Available – Norman Kressmann reported that Steve Hartwich has made available his collection of Self-Starter publications, dating back to 1995.  Anyone interested may contact Steve direct or contact Norm and he will relay the request.

d. Charitable Contributions – Norman Kressmann reported on a By-Laws provision.  The Executive Committee will consider requests for Charitable Contributions.  Contributions may be considered for an organization recognized under Federal Tax Law as a 501 (c)(3) organization, and having as a primary purpose the furtherance and support of the collector-car-hobby.  Any requests for Charitable Contributions need to be submitted to one or more members of the Executive Committee (Steve Christensen, Doug Redman, Norman Kressmann, Paul Williamson, John Rau & Tom Keegan) by March 1.  The Executive Committee will consider all requests and report back to the membership with their recommendations.
8.
Other Business
a. Craig Wood will try to tie in a special showing at Frank Thompson’s with the Spring Tuneup April 8 and will report back.
b. Suggestions for guest speakers at future meetings – Let’s try to line up some folks for next year!
c. Rich Gibbs received a copy of the book 110 Years of Cadillac.  Many great pictures.
d. Rich Gibbs reported on another tie in to Jay Leno.  Rich has an acquaintance who specializes in making miniature models from scratch.  The models are highly detailed and cover some very unusual autos and trucks, such as a Diamond T Package Car, with a rear-mounted 4 cylinder engine.  Another was a White fuel truck prototype which never went into production.  One of these caught the eye of Jay Leno’s friend, actor Tim Allen.  A nice conversation ensued.
e. Nelson Itterly has a supply of R-12 Refrigerant available.
9.
Allaya Business- Everyone took note.
10.
Adjourn – With no further business to transact, the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Norman M. Kressmann

Secretary
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